Facts about your waste service – Part 1
 Here are some facts and explanations that may assist knowledge and understanding about the new waste services.

1. What is Coffs Coast Waste Services (CCWS)? 

Coffs Coast Waste Services was launched in late 2005. It is a partnership between Coffs Harbour City Council, Bellingen Shire Council, Nambucca Shire Council and Handybin Waste Services (Handybin).

2. What is the Coffs Coast Resource Recovery Facility? 
The Coffs Coast Resource Recovery Facility on Englands Road, Coffs Harbour South is operated by CCWS. The facility includes the Materials Recovery Facility (which sorts recyclables) and the Biomass Resource Recovery Facility (which turns the organics into compost and processes garbage to recover resources and sends inert material for landfilling), 
With both plants in full operation, the amount of waste going to landfill will be progressively reduced from 80 percent to about 13 percent. 
Waste disposal is becoming increasingly more regulated due to environmental, social and health concerns related to current disposal methods (ie. burying waste in landfills).  Burying waste in landfills results in hazardous leachates that must be controlled, uses a lot of space that could otherwise be used for housing, farming or parks and encroaches on residential areas. All three Councils face the expensive and ongoing problems of waste disposal in an area which is producing more waste and has an expanding population. 
3. Not enough room in the recycling bin? 

If you are having difficulty in fitting your recyclables in your yellow bin consider buying less packaging or using reusable containers where possible. 

You may pay for an extra 240L recycling (yellow-lidded) bin (subsidiary service) or pay to swap your 240L bin for a larger 360L bin through Council. 

4. Not enough room in garbage bin?  

Prior to the new 3-bin collection service in late 2005, Coffs Harbour residents had 240L split garbage-recycling bins collected weekly which allowed for a volume of 120L of garbage. Under the new service, the 240L garbage bin is collected fortnightly providing for an equivalent volume of waste. In fact as the bins no longer have a split, there is even more room for garbage. 
If waste is sorted properly then there should be very little garbage for disposal (only plastic bags and other non-recyclable soft plastics generally). Under the domestic waste trial conducted by Coffs Harbour City Council in 2003/2004 it was found that from 100 households there was an average of only 66L garbage/week/household. 

 If however residents are over-filling their garbage bin then they may pay for an extra garbage (red-lidded) bin (subsidiary service) through Council. 
